
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 November 2005 

4. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SCHEME GUIDELINES  
 
 The Board was presented with the details of the proposed guidelines and timeframe for the 

implementation of the Youth Development Scheme. 
 
 Members provided feedback on the content of the proposed guidelines. 
 
 The Board decided that subject to the inclusion of the matters identified at the meeting, the proposed 

guidelines and implementation timeframes for the Youth Development Scheme, be accepted. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


